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HCT’S 20TH ANNIVERSARY!
Thank you for considering a year-end gift.

Handy donation envelope enclosed.
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P
ri

n
te

d
o
n

re
cy

cl
ed

p
a

p
er

w
it

h
so

y-
b
a

se
d

in
k

N
O

N
-P

R
O

FI
T

O
R
G

.
U

.S
.
P
o
st

ag
e

P
ai

d
H

A
RW

IC
H

,
M

A

P
E
R
M

IT
#6

3



P.O. Box 101
South Harwich, MA 02661

508-432-3997 • hct@cape.com

www.HarwichConservationTrust.org

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
President - Robert F. Smith, Esq.

Vice President - Thomas M. Evans
Treasurer - Edward A. Rubel
Secretary - Donna J. Peterson

William F. Baldwin, Marilyn Barry,
Colin A. Leonard, William R. Schumann,

Andrea Silbert, Chris Small,
Paul Widegren

STAFF
Executive Director - Michael W. Lach

Outreach and Stewardship Coordinator
Ryan J. Mann

HCT’s Mission
HCT preserves land
to protect woods,

water, wetlands, wildlife
and our shared quality

of life in Harwich.

HARWICH

CONSERVATION
TRUST
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During HCT’s 20th Anniversary
Celebration at the Wequassett Resort
on Oct. 19th, we will honor
Wequassett with HCT’s Conservation-
ist of the Year Award for outstanding
contributions that have helped HCT
to protect the woods, water, wildlife,
and our shared quality of life in
Harwich on Cape Cod.

In addition, the first HCT EverGreen
Volunteer Awards will be given to
honor volunteer dedication.

Mary Metzger will be honored with
an EverGreen Award for her volunteer
dedication to community outreach,
nature education, and coordination
of guided walks.

The volunteer monitors of the bird
nestbox program, sponsored by HCT
and the Cape Cod Bird Club, will be
honored with EverGreen Awards for
their dedication to wildlife conserva-
tion and habitat enhancement.
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Gifts to HCT - in honor of and in memory of
In Memory of Glenn Svenningsen

June A. Svenningsen

In Memory of Mabel Smith
Anne Hayes

In Memory of Marcia Iddles
Andrea Aldrovandi

In Memory of Lee W. Baldwin
George C. Baldwin

Gail Hancock

In Memory of Maurice I. Yoffee
Agnes Hall

In Memory of Lorna Hutcheon
George & Elizabeth Bernard

In Memory of Brenda & Elliot Allen
Bobbie McDonnell

In Memory of Peter & Anna Dounelis
Robert and Maria Dounelis-Bradley

In Memory of Emma F. Henn
William A. Henn

In Memory of Thomas R. Keyes
Suszanne J. Keyes

In Memory of Robert Our
Ms. Eileen M. Our

In Memory of Thomas P. King
Emily E. King

In Memory of Scot Bryon McClain
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Peterson

In Memory of Mr. & Mrs. Dayton Smith
William A. West

In Memory of Kevin Leete
Anne Leete

In Memory of Lee C. Packer
Ms. Ruth Handlen

In Memory of Dr. Russell E. Smith
Debra Bassett

Donna Peterson
Mrs. Doris B. Schaub

William R. & Gerie S. Schumann
Robert & Patti Smith
Steve & Deede Smith

In Memory of Martha & Paul Peavy
Mr. & Mrs. M. Sekerak

In Memory of Isabel Smith
Paul J. Cuddy, Jr.

Robert & Patricia Keeler

In Memory of Eileen Diamond
Ralph H. Diamond

In Memory of Jane Clough
Nancy J. Gillespie

In Memory of Rella S. Bryer
Rella S. Bryer Trust

In Memory of Dorothy
Shirley Kemp

In Memory of John L. Kane, Sr. & Jr.
Marion Kane

In Memory of Walter Kulesza
Pauline Kulesza

In Memory of Mildred Budnick
Mrs. Barbara McEachern

In Memory of Judd J. Corbett
Mrs. Ursula K. Corbett

In Memory of Waldo A. Stevens
Elizabeth M. Arnold

In Memory of Philip S. Eagan
Mary M. Eagan

In Memory of Marie Morgan
Chris & Melissa Studer

In Memory of Elizabeth L. Pring
Kenneth F. Pring

In Memory of Carnig Thomason
Philip & Susan Thomason

In Memory of Ralph “Bud” Angier
Susan T. Shoch

In Memory of Lady Elaine Kennedy
Robert A. Kennedy

In Memory of Lorna Hutcheon
Virginia & Richard Meagher

In Memory of Arthur & Kaye Nordstrom
Ron & Barbara Nordstrom

In Memory of Clarence & Dorothy Joffray
Ted Sandquist

In Memory of Gen. & Mrs. Leven C. Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Allen C. Browne

In Memory of George & Mary Robbins
Mary Ann S. Robbins

In Memory of Louis H. Riedl
Marcia Andrews
Judith Asoian

Gertrude B. Duquette
Marion B. Groves-Hahn
Margaret A. Lombardi

Kenneth L. & Jill M. Mason
Georgene Riedl & Ralph S. MacKenzie
Paula S. Riedl & Timothy D. Woollard

Robert D. Riedl
Robert J. & Linda E. Riedl

Robert & Patti Smith
Stephen & Nancy Whitehurst

In Honor of Barbara F. Lee
George I. Rockwood, Jr.

In Honor of The Corbetts
Anne & Dick Simmons

In Honor of Sahara, my dog
John Peak

In Honor of Robert Smith
Rev. & Mrs. Charles T. Newberry, III

In Honor of Brian Hayes
Thomas White

Mary Metzger (right) with her daughter Katie.

Awards

Gifts to HCT - in honor of and in memory of
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HCT Volunteers
Jo Ball, Beth Bierbower, Dorothy Caplice,

Rich Cooper, Carol Corney, Annette Cremisi,
Matt Cushing, Carolyn DePalma, Cynthia Dutoit,

Barbara Eastman, Rich Eressy, Kathy Fogle,
James & Janet McCroskery, Doris Phillips

Betsy Sanders, Gerie Schumann, Susan Speakman,
Dick Thomas, Diane Wadsworth

HCT’s Volunteer Walk Leaders
Mary Metzger (Walk Leader Coordinator),

Leo Cakounes, Ruth Connaughton, Jan Cormier,
Dr. Fred Dunford, Ph.D., Donna Wood Eaton, Rich
Eldred, Gail Hancock, Todd Kelley, Farley Lewis,

Orenda Wildlife Land Trust, Blair Nikula, Peggy Rose,
Pat Sarantis, Irwin Schorr, Matt Sutphin & Cynthia Clark of
the Cape Cod Lavender Farm, Dr. Robert Zaremba, Ph.D.

Land Restoration, 185 Main St.
Cape Cod Five Charitable Foundation Trust,
William Gould Architectural Preservation,

Pro Fence, Cape Organics,
Robert Childs, Inc., McNamara Bros.,
Eagle Fence, Colin Leonard Enterprises,

M & L Landscaping

Nestbox Monitoring Volunteers
Judith Bruce & Terry Gavin, co-leaders
Cape Cod Bird Club, Joanna & Herb

Schurmann, Karen Goggins, Don Scott,
Charles & Jane Martin, Lou Parker,

Nancy Hipp, Shirley Knowles,
Kelly Sattman Lynch, Kathy Fogle,

Janet DiMattia, James & Janet McCroskery

HCT’s 20th
Anniversary

Celebration and
Annual Meeting

Wequassett Inn & Resort
on Pleasant Bay

Sunday, October 19th
4 – 6pm

Join us to honor Wequassett with HCT’s Conservationist of the Year
Award and outstanding HCT volunteers with the first EverGreen Awards.

RSVP by October 15th for this free event.
Call HCT at 508-432-3997 or email: hct@cape.com

Mission Wolf
Live Wolf Program

Tuesday, October 21st 5pm or 7 pm show
Admission prices: $10/adult • $5/ages 5-17 (under age five cannot attend)
Reserve in advance by check. (payable to Harwich Conservation Trust).

Mail to P.O.Box 101, South Harwich, MA 02661.
Shows will be held in the gym of the Harwich Community Center at 100 Oak St.

Sponsored by The Cape Cod Times, The Cape Cod Chronicle, The Cape Codder,

Harwich Oracle, and White Marlie

Allen Harbor Marine
Anchor Marine, Inc.

Andale Café
Bank Street Grille
Bates Hardware

Benson, Young & Downes Ins.
Bothfield Financial
Buca’s Restaurant

Cape Cod Aquatics
Cape Cod Associates
Cape Cod Computer

Cape Cod Embroidery
Cape Cod Five
Cape Sea Grille

Century 21 Professional RE
The Chatham General Store

Circadia
Coldwell Banker Murray RE
Colin Leonard Enterprises

Commodore Inn
Concrete Cuts & Coring

Cranberry Jewelers
Cranberry Liquors
Crocker Nurseries

CVS Pharmacy
Dairy Queen

Dino’s Breakfast
Down East Sheds & Structures
Driscoll Plumbing & Heating
Dunkin Donuts, Z Donuts

EAS Painting
Eastward Ho!
Fairway Café

Flynn Mortgage Realty Group
Forest Beach Design
Four Hundred East

Freedom Cruise Line
Gardens By The Sea
George’s Fish Market

Handren Bros. Building
Hannon Electric

Harwich Central Café
Harwich Paint and Decorating

Harwich Pet Supply
Harwich Realty

Harwich Remodeling Center
Harwichport Heating & Cooling

Harwich Spirits Shoppe
Heather’s Hairport
Hemeon’s Garage

Henry T. Crosby & Son
Hess Route 137

Hot Stove Saloon
Dennis Hoye, Head Pro

Hudson Eldredge Insurance
Hunters Resort Wear

John Martin Excavating
Kennedy Gallery & Studios

L’Alouette
La Barge Real Estate
Lilly Photography

Lower Cape Irrigation
M. Smith & Company

Mid-Cape Home Centers
Mill Stores

Moran Engineering, Inc.
Nauset Disposal

New England Gardens
New England Patriots

Nor’east Comfort
Northern Paving

Dan O’Leary, Landscape

6th Annual Golf Tournament Sponsors
Back Office Associates, Cape Cod Cooperative Bank,
The Cape Cod Chronicle, Wequassett Inn & Resort

Events/Programs
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Personalized Fitness Solutions
Peterson Realty Inc.

Pewter Crafter
Plum’s Package Store
Port Framing Gallery

R&K Landscape
Randall Sports Fishing

Realty Executives
The Boston Red Sox

Richard Ervin Photography
Rockland Trust

Rick Roy Construction LLC
Royal Health Group
RPM Carpets, Inc.
Ryder & Wilcox

Sanders, Walsh & Eaton
Shaws Market

Small Landscape & Irrigation
Robert F. Smith, Esq.
Stello Construction

Stinson & Ford
Stone Horse Motel

Stop & Shop
Stove Place II

Subway
Summit Insulation

Sundae School Ice Cream
Thayer Florist

The Port
Tree Wizard
Villa Roma

Waystack Realty
White Hen Pantry

Windsong Antiques
Winstead Inn & Beach Resort
WB Mason Office Supplies

HCT Support Events/ProgramsHCT Support
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Habitat Restoration

The land donation supports HCT's Save
Land - Save Water Initiative, a long-range
plan to preserve properties that help pro-
tect water resources, including the Herring
River. The salt marsh habitat offers forag-
ing opportunities for wildlife, including
resident fiddler crabs. The land is too
small to support public access, but is cer-
tainly scenic for travelers along North
Road. The Herring River view belongs on
a Cape Cod postcard.

Even though the lot was listed as “unbuild-
able” due to wetland habitat, it is still
important and valuable to HCT. Property
listed as unbuildable can still be used for
other purposes, and HCT’s ownership of
the property will keep it from being used
in a manner that would adversely affect
the wetland habitat.

The donated lot is entirely within the
state’s estimated habitat for rare wildlife
in wetland areas and within a Priority
Habitat Area for State-Protected Rare
Species as defined by the state’s Natural
Heritage & Endangered Species Program
(NHESP).

Herring River Land Donation
A small, but scenic property on the Herring River was recently donated to HCT for per-
manent protection. The 0.04-acre parcel (roughly 1,700 square feet) of upland and salt
marsh borders North Road and the Herring River. The land was donated to HCT by
Douglas and Ellen Cummings in honor of Mr. Cummings’s parents, Robert and Carolyn
Cummings. At the family’s request, HCT will place a sign on the land dedicated to
Robert and Carolyn Cummings.

Land Protection
The American eel was recently con-
sidered for (but has not been grant-
ed) protection under the federal
Endangered Species Act. The eel’s
general decline along with habitat
disruption have created opportunities
to aid migration, and therefore sur-
vival of this unique species. HCT’s
eel ramp is only the second in
Massachusetts and has enabled over
6,000 young eels to complete their
lengthy journey from the sea, with
almost all of the eels measuring
below the legal catch length of six
inches. No trapping or fishing is
allowed on HCT’s Bank Street Bogs
Nature Preserve. The eels provide an
important food source for a variety of
wildlife and will hopefully mature into
spawning adults in the years to come.

HCT was fortunate to partner with
Brad Chase from the state Division of
Marine Fisheries, the Town Conserva-
tion Commission, Town Harbormaster
Tom Leach, and Don Liptack, the
Barnstable County District Conserva-
tionist for the U.S. Department of

Agriculture’s Natural Resources
Conservation Service which adminis-
ters the Wildlife Habitat Incentives
Program. Ben Wright was HCT’s eel
ramp project manager. Volunteer Rich
Cooper provided valuable assistance.
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Fiddler crab photo courtesy of Sue Carr The life cycle of an American eel
A. After spawning is completed and eggs hatch,
billions of tiny larvae become entrained in the
Gulf Stream, Florida Current and Antilles
Current. The larvae, called leptocephali, are
transparent and shaped like a willow leaf.
Leptocephali metamorphose into a more recog-
nizably eel-like juvenile form called glass eels.

B. The glass eels migrate into estuaries along the
coast, where they become pigmented. These
eels are known as elvers. Some elvers remain in
the estuaries, but others migrate varying dis-
tances upstream, often for several hundred miles,
depending on migration barriers and habitat
along their way.

C. Now in their yellow eel phase, the American
eels will remain in the brackish and fresh waters
of the rivers for a few up to 30 years. Females
reach a maximum length of five feet, and males
grow as long as two feet.

D. Before beginning its life-ending migration back
to the waters of the Sargasso Sea to spawn, yel-
low eels turn to a blackish-bronze color, their eyes
enlarge, they fatten and develop a thicker skin
and their digestive tract degenerates. They are
then silver eels - the last stage of their lives.

Gulf of Maine Times

Habitat Restoration
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Habitat Restoration

The seasonal migration of American
eels from Nantucket Sound through
HCT’s 60-acre Bank St. Bogs Nature
Preserve to Grass Pond in Harwich
Port has been restored with a low-
tech, low-cost, but highly effective
“eel ramp” allowing young eels to
wriggle up and over a flume to their
freshwater destination. The project
proves that cranberry farming on a
nearby private bog and eel migration
can co-exist.

American eels (Anguilla rostrata),
hatch from eggs in the Sargasso Sea
in the North Atlantic and migrate to
freshwater systems. This eel species

follows a catatromous life cycle. Adults
spawn in the salty Sargasso Sea. Eels
hatch from eggs, migrate to the east
coast, travel up freshwater streams into
ponds, and mature. The adults then
return to the Sargasso Sea to spawn.

The Sargasso Sea is probably most
famous because of its location in the
Bermuda Triangle, sometimes
referred to as a “graveyard for ships”
where many vessels over the cen-
turies have mysteriously disap-
peared. The instinctive migration of
the American eel is also somewhat of
a mystery. For comparison, river her-
ring follow an anadromous life cycle,
maturing at sea, then migrating up
freshwater streams to spawn in fresh-
water ponds.

Reconnecting the American Eel With Its Natural Life Cycle
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Thank you for giving in so many dif-
ferent ways over the years to
enhance HCT’s land conservation
success. Businesses donate time,
labor, and expertise. Volunteers
donate their time and talents. Many
people donate funds to save land
and support HCT as contributing
members.

Thanks to diverse donations, HCT
supporters are creating lasting lega-
cies by preserving land that protects
our woods, water, wildlife and our
shared quality of life in Harwich on
Cape Cod. Donors can also benefit
tax-wise since donations to HCT, a
501c3 nonprofit land trust organiza-
tion, are tax-deductible to the full
extent of the law. Below is a sam-
pling of how folks are giving to HCT
now, to save land for tomorrow.

Giving to Save Land:
• Membership donations, year-end
gifts, appreciated securities (HCT can
provide account and routing num-
bers), and other unrestricted gifts
support HCT to advance land conser-
vation, stewardship, and other
important projects.

• Restricted donations to HCT’s Save
Land – Save Water Initiative help
to preserve priority lands within
watersheds that help protect sensitive
water resources including Pleasant
Bay, our harbors, Nantucket Sound,
freshwater ponds, and our sole
source drinking water aquifer.

• Donations of land and/or conser-
vation restrictions.

Thank You For Giving
• For some supporters, a bequest is
a forward-thinking way of making a
significant gift to Harwich Conserva-
tion Trust (HCT). You may provide a
bequest for HCT by creating a new
will, adding a codicil to your present
will, including Harwich Conservation
Trust in your revocable trust, or des-
ignating Harwich Conservation Trust
as the beneficiary of your retirement
plan or insurance policy.

To ensure that your exact intentions
are carried out, wills, codicils, and
trusts should be prepared by and
with the advice of your attorney.
HCT is available for additional infor-
mation on the various methods of
designating a bequest to Harwich
Conservation Trust or for guidance in
planning a gift.

You make HCT possible.
You make land

conservation possible.
Thanks again.

Above: Young eels wriggle up and over
the ramp into a catch and release buck-
et. Eels were counted each morning and
released into Grass Pond.

Right: Brad and Lou from the
Mass. Div. of Marine Fisheries built

the innovative eel ramp. Over 6,000
eels successfully migrated.

Habitat Restoration
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Walking Trails
Free Walking Trail Guide

Looking to find your way in the
woods? Celebrating its 20th Anniver-
sary of preserving land, HCT has
published a free, full color, 22-page
walking trail guide that offers trail
maps, trailhead driving directions, and
photos for eight conservation destina-
tions across Harwich. Call or email
HCT for your free copy. The guide is
also freely available at the Harwich
Community Center, libraries, town hall,
and the Harwich Chamber of
Commerce. It was designed by HCT
and Nancy Viall Shoemaker.

Earlier this summer, HCT, the Town
Trail Committee, and the Town
Conservation Commission with
approval from the Board of Selectmen
and funding from the Community
Preservation Committee as well as
Barnstable County worked with tim-
berframer John Miller to install six trail-
head kiosks that now display larger
versions of each trail guide map. HCT
volunteers James and Janet
McCroskery also worked on various
aspects of the trailhead kiosk project.

AmeriCorps member Christin
Marshall and HCT volunteer Tony
Pane mapped each trail with a GPS
(Global Positioning System) device.
With consultation by Town
Conservation Commission Chairman
Chet Berg, HCT volunteer Richard
Cooper built and installed trail guide
dispensers at each kiosk. HCT’s new
Outreach & Stewardship Coordinator
Ryan Mann worked with Town Trail
Committee members Matt Cushing
and Dick Thomas to post trail arrow
signs at key trail intersections.

Trail maps will be on HCT’s website,
www.HarwichConservationTrust.org,
for free download. See this newslet-
ter’s center pull-out schedule of free,
guided walks this fall as well as very
interesting presentations offered this
winter.
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HCT Staff
Thank you, Ben!

We wish Ben Wright well as
he pursues a graduate degree
in international environmental
policy at Clark University.
Ben originally hails from
Kansas. Before working with
HCT, Ben started his Cape Cod
adventure by volunteering
with AmeriCorps Cape Cod.
While working with HCT, Ben
organized the very successful
volunteer program that has
resulted in more than 1,150
volunteers donating more than
13,686 hours worth an estimated
$325,509. He worked with vol-
unteers to certify three dozen
vernal pools, install nearly 80
bird nestboxes, enhance
walking trails, document box
turtles, and create trail maps in
HCT’s new town-wide Trail
Guide.

Thank you, Ben,
and good luck!

Ryan Mann is HCT’s new
Outreach & Stewardship

Coordinator

Ryan's experiences cover a wide array of
both hands-on and academic skills. He
earned his BS from the University of
Massachusetts in natural resources and
wildlife and fisheries conservation. Ryan had
previously worked as an island manager on
Washburn Island, part of Waquoit Bay
National Estuarine Research Reserve, and
recently as an observer for the Cape Cod
Commercial Hook Fishermen's Association.

Ryan grew up in the Hudson Valley of New
York. From an early age, he was involved with
local land conservation organizations as farms
were being converted into housing develop-
ments in the area. Ryan is a firm believer that
the solution is people getting involved and
lending a hand to make a difference.

A well-rounded
out-doorsmen,
Ryan has enjoyed
a variety of expe-
riences ranging
from survivalist
exercises to bird-
ing and collect-
ing wild mush-
rooms. He has
hiked most of
the White Moun-

tains of New Hampshire and has spent
extensive time backpacking throughout the
US. Though he is also an avid downhill skier
and sailor, his greatest joy is to meet new
people and hear their stories.

Call Ryan today at 508-432-3997
or email: hctryan@cape.com

to learn about HCT volunteer opportunities.

HARWICH
CONSERVATION

TRUSTw w w . H a r w i c h C o n s e r v a t i o n T r u s t . o r g

Your HCT membership preserves land!

WALKING
TRAIL GUIDE

WALKING
TRAIL GUIDE

Preserving land since 1988

HCT StaffWalking Trails




